
An Ever-growing Eucharistic Community Bold ly Serving Others Through Gods Love

1600 11th Ave SE Rochester MN, 55904 • 507-288-5528 • www.rescathroch.org

 January 29th, 2023
Fourth  Sunday of Ordinary Time

                    "Rejoice and be glad, for your reward 
will be great in heaven." 
                                                   Matthew 5:1-12                      
                                                               

Sacrament of Reconciliation:
Saturdays:    9:15 am - 10:15 am

Daily Mass:   8:30 am  Monday - Friday

Weekend Mass Schedule
Saturday:  8:00 pm 
Sunday:     8:30 am                                 
Sunday:   10:30 am                      

Rosary:  
Saturdays:  7:30 pm
Weekdays: 8:10 am Monday - Friday 

Office Hours  Mon-Fri  9:00 am - 4:00 pm



Weekly 
Words from 

The Rock

We offer Communion for Shut-ins: 
Communion is brought to homebound upon request. 
Please contact the church office at 507-288-5528 
if you are homebound or know of someone that 
cannot make it to Mass.

For those Grade 6 and above, we would welcome 
you to serve in a liturgical role such as a Lector, 
Usher, Greeter; if you have received Confirmation, 
please consider the Extraordinary Minister role 
(Eucharistic Minister).  Altar Servers - 3rd grade and 
older (including adults).

Catholic Knowledge Bowl Questions

In the weeks ahead, we are going to be looking at a 
series of questions prepared by Father Gary Janak in 
March 2014 for a knowledge bowl.  The knowledge 
bowl focused on questions of the Catholic faith and 
encompassed all areas of the Catholic faith.  Let us get 
underway:
Question 1:  In what source is found a majority of the 
law governing the Catholic Church?

A.  The Mosaic Law
B.  The Code of Canon Law
C.  The Catechism of the Catholic Church
D.  Business Law

Question 2:  What color or colors can be used by a 
priest when celebrating a Funeral Mass?

A.  White only.
B.  White, black and purple.
C.  Black and purple.
D.  Black.

Question 3:  At what point, during a wedding 
ceremony in the Catholic Church, does the bride and 
groom become husband and wife?

A.  When the priest or deacon offers them the Nuptial 
Blessing.
B.  When the priest or deacon pronounce them as 
husband and wife.
C.  When the bride and groom offer consent through 
the exchange of their vows.
D.  When the groom kisses the bride.

Question 4:  What is the earliest age in which a man 
can be ordained a priest, unless granted a dispensation 
by the pope?

A.  35
B.  25
C.  21 
D.  30

Question 5:  What oils are used in the Sacrament of 
Baptism?

A.  Oil of the Catechumens and Sacred Chrism
B.  Oil of the Sick and Oil of the Catechumens
C.  Only Sacred Chrism is used.
D.  Oil of the Sick and Sacred Chrism

We will look at the answers and pose more questions 
next week.  Good luck!

The Wisdom of Fulton Sheen
Here is a little more wisdom from the book entitled 
The Wisdom of Fulton Sheen.   

March 22 – “Truth never appeals to us unless it is 
personal.”  

Till next week!  Father Peter Schuster

Are you interested in serving in a Resurrection 
ministry, in a liturgical role or assist in Faith 
Formation classes as a teacher or assistant?  If so 
and you are 18 years old or older and have not been 
certified through the Diocese Virtus training, please 
pick up the Ministry pamphlet in the 4 sided kiosk 
located in the Gathering Space for more information 
on the Liturgical ministry or contact Michelle at 507 
288 5528.



 

Parish News 

                              
Weekly winner of our $50 cash calendar raffle is 

Ann Lambrecht. Congratulations, Ann!

  Perpetual Eucharist Adoration Chapel          

                   We are in need of Adorers.  Call the church office at 288-5528 for more information on how to sign 
                    up for an hour of Adoration. You are welcome to stop in the Adoration Chapel. By choosing an 
                   open hour, you commit to that one hour a week.  To sign up or for more information, call the 
                    church office at 507-288-5528.

Keep in touch with us! Receive emails monthly on what is happening at Resurrection.  Connect with 
us online at: churchoftheresurrrectio20.flocknote.com.  If you need assistance on how to sign up, please call the 
office 507 288 5528.

CA$H CALENDAR 
         RAFFLE #2 

Want to end abortion?  Prayer and fasting is an effective method of penance that unites us with Christ.  
“Prayer and fasting are an essential part of a Catholic life. This age-old practice unites our sufferings with 
Christ, but when done with an intention for a specific person or situation, this form of penance heightens our  
awareness and unites us with that intention.” Article written by Jennifer Brinker 6/28/2019 

Please join Fr. Peter Schuster in fasting and praying every Friday to end abortions in our state of Minnesota, 
our country and throughout the world.

Tickets for CA$H CALENDAR RAFFLE #3 are still available for purchase through Jan. 31, 2023.  If you 
received Cash Calendar Raffle #3 tickets in the mail that you do not want to purchase, please return them to the 
Church Office ASAP. The deadline for all entry stubs, money, and unsold tickets to be returned is Jan. 31, 2023.  
This deadline allows time for all tickets to be accounted for, a requirement of the MN State Gambling Board.

Thank you to everyone who has participated in this fundraiser. We're looking forward to announcing the final 
profit that will help to update our Parish Rectory and the 1st weekly winner.

                         This weekend is a second collection for our St. Vincent de Paul Society conference.  
                         Thank you for your generosity and prayers for us to continue to serve those in need in 
                         the Rochester area. 

                         Resurrection's conference is in need of locked storage space for donated furniture 
                         (couches,tables, dressers, etc), kitchen items and bedding.  Our current storage    
                         availability will end in April.  For us to be able to continue to offer these items, we are 
in need of a storage space that we can have access to from time to time that is easy to get in and out of, 
especially to move furniture. If anyone has some space they are willing to let the conference use, it will 
allow us to store the items that have been donated to us and reduce the need to buy from resale shops.  
Please call the church office 507-288-5528 if you have questions or need more information.                  

Prayer Groups at Resurrection

Men's Bible Prayer Group - meets the second and fourth Wednesday at 7:00 am in Room C in Zenk Hall.  
Men of all ages are welcome to come for an hour of reading, reflecting and prayer.

Widow's Prayer Group meets the second and fourth Fridays at 9:15 am, Room C in Zenk Hall.  All widows 
are welcome to attend.



  
   

  

  

Liturgical Ministries for Feb 4th/5th
If unable to fulfill your ministry as scheduled, please request a substitute. Thank you. 

Are you interested in serving in a Resurrection Liturgical ministry? Contact Michelle Perrier, 
Music and Choral Director, Coordinator of Liturgy at michellep@rescathroch.org.

Lectors
     8:00 pm Darci Kopischke  
     8:30 am Timothy Geisler, Denise Koster                                          
   10:30 am Josephine Washnieski 
Greeters                                                                  
     8:00 pm Peter Kopischke, Lee Witter
     8:30 am Gretchen Cutshall, Dianne 
                    Plager                                                                                              
   10:30 am TBD
Sacristans
    8:00 pm Judith Pelowski
    8:30 am Gretchen Cutshall   
  10:30 am Bob Voss 

Servers 
 8:00 pm	 Ari Jones, Stefan Jones
 8:30 am Madilyn Keller
10:30 am Evan Chestolowski, Avery  
                Washnieski
Ushers
  8:00 pm John Schoenfelder, Kelton  
                  Schoenfelder, Reilyn  
                  Schoenfelder           
 8:30 am Kenneth Mueller, Tom Pries,
                Char Robinet
10:30 am Char Stocker

Extraordinary Ministers
 8:00 pm Judith Pelowski,  B1, Reilyn 
                 Schoenfelder, B2, Connie Curtiss,  
                  B5 (IF NO DEACON)
 8:30 am John-Howard Carroll, B1, Carrie  
                Carroll,  B2, Patty Haler, B5 (IF NO 
                 DEACON) 
 10:30 am Jackie O'Connell, B1, Patrice  
                  Steier, B2, Mary Chestolowski,  
                   B5 (IF NO DEACON)

"This is My Body" Diocesan Eucharistic Congress 
We are pleased to announce that on Saturday, June 10 our 
diocese will be hosting a Diocesan Eucharistic Congress in 
Mankato, MN 

This Congress will bring together our diocese to be formed into Eucharistic 
Missionaries through encounter, education, and witness to be launched into 
the Parish Year of the National Eucharistic Revival.

                                                            Dynamic speakers (including Bishop Robert Barron, Sr. Alicia  Torres,  
                                                            Dr. Tim O’Malley, and Barbara Heil. Mor information coming! Stop by the 
                                                            table in the Gathering Space to pick up a prayer card and a pamphlet.
                                                            Tom Osten, our parishioner, will speak at all Masses next weekend to provide 
                                                            more information on this event, including registering and transportation.

Learn more and see upcoming 
events in our Diocese
www.dowr.org/EucharisticRevival/index.html

National 
Eucharistic 
Revival
Avivamiento 
Eucaristico
Diocese of Winona - Rochester

Help us renew and enkindle a living
relationship with Jesus in the Most Holy
Eucharist in our own lives and the lives of
those around us.

Image: Clare LoCoco, Word on Fire Catholic Ministries

Year End 2022 Contribution Statements.  
1.  If you created an account with My Own Church, go to our website (rescathroch.org); on the home page, 
select "Parish Online Giving"; you will see a red button, My Own Church, click on that button which will take 
you to your log in page.  Once you log in (you may need to enter your username and password); select My 
Offering tab; then click on Giving History on the blue bar.

2.  If you did not create an account, go to our website rescathroch.org;, click on Parish Online Giving, select 
the red button "My Own Church" create your account.  We will receive your request; approve it and you 
will get an email stating you can now access My Own Church. It may take a day or two.  If you do not get an 
email, call the office 507 288 5528.

3.  If you do not have access to a computer, call the office to request a printed copy. Any questions, please 
give the office a call 507 288 5528. Thank you for your continued support of our parish.  



Weekly Calendar with Readings

Monday

30
Jan

     

Tuesday

31
Jan

        Heb 12:1-4/Ps 22:26b-27, 28 and 30, 31-32/Mk 5:21-43

   

Wednesday

1
Feb

        Heb 12:4-7, 11-15/Ps 103:1-2, 13-14, 17-18a/Mk 6:1-6

Thursday

2
Feb

        Mal 3:1-4/Ps 24:7, 8, 9, 10/Heb 2:14-18/Lk 2:22-40 or 2:22-32

 Friday

3
Feb

         Heb 13:1-8/Ps 27:1, 3, 5, 8b-9abc/Mk 6:14-29

Saturday 

4
Feb

           

 Sunday

5
Feb

          Is 58:7-10/Ps 112:4-5, 6-7, 8-9 (4a)/1 Cor 2:1-5/Mt 5:13-16

   Heb 11:32-40/Ps 31:20, 21, 22, 23, 24/Mk 5:1-20
   

•	Rosary 8:10 am
•	Daily Mass 8:30 am
•	Office Hours 9:00 am - 4:00 pm
•	Faith Formation Classes Gr 1 - 5 6:00 pm

     
   Heb 13:15-17, 20-21/Ps 23:1-3a, 3b-4, 5, 6/Mk 6:30-34

•	Sacrament of Reconciliation 9:15-10:15 am
•	Confirmation Retreat 11:00 am
•	Cookie Saturday following Mass
•	Mass: 8:00 pm

•	Rosary 8:10 am
•	Daily Mass 8:30 am Blessing of Throats
•	Serrans Meeting 9:00 am
•	Confirmation Retreat 5:00 pm

•	Rosary 8:10 am; Daily Mass  8:30 am
•	Bible Study 9:15 am 
•	Music Ministry 6:00 

•	Rosary 8:10 am 
•	Daily Mass 8:30 am
•	Office Hours 9:00 am - 4:00 pm
•	Faith Formation Classes 6:00 pm

•	Mass 8:30 am Donuts following Mass
•	Sunday School/Nursery 10:30 am
•	Mass 10:30 am Donuts following Mass
•	Music Ministry 11:45 am

•	Rosary 8:10 am
•	Mass 8:30 am
•	Office Hours 9:00 am - 4:00 pm



 
  

                

                           
Michelle's

Music & Choral Director &
Coordinator of Liturgy

choirdirector@rescathroch.org

Mass Intentions
Mon Jan 30th   8:30 am †Marilyn Greenway
Tues Jan 31st   8:30 am  †Calvin Kessler

Wed Feb  1st   8:30 am †Marcia Kalmes
Thu Feb   2nd   8:30 am †Raymond Gewerth
Fri Feb   3rd   8:30 am †Mary Galuska
Sat Feb    4th   8:00 pm   For the Parish

Sun Feb    5th   8:30 am †Thomas Gardella

Sun Feb    5th 10:30 am †Mary Ann Filzen  

Community News
Young Adult Retreat REMEMBER, February 
24th- 26th, at Good Earth Village, Spring Valley, 
MN.  Special guest speakers from the podcast "The 
Practical Rambling Fathers, Fr. Brian on the topics of 
Relationships, Identity and Mission.  Registration is 
required.  $85 per person which includes breakfast, 
lunch and dinner on Saturday, brunch on Sunday 
included, as well as housing Friday and Saturday 
night. More information and registration: https://www.
rochestercatholicmn.org/silent-retreat.  Registration 
closes on February 15th.

DO YOU PROVIDE CARE FOR A LOVED ONE?
Call now to sign-up for a FREE POWERFUL TOOLS 
FOR CAREGIVERS workshop. Participants learn 
practical skills proven to reduce stress, communicate 
more effectively, improve self-care, make effective 
decisions and access community resources for 
caregivers.  This FREE workshop, sponsored by Active 
Aging Programs with Catholic Charities of Southern 
MN, will meet six Wednesdays, from 10:00 – 11:30 
AM beginning February 22 – March 29  at Homestead 
Church 3004 Highway 52 N, Rochester, MN 55901.  
Classes are free and open to the public.

For more information or to register contact Jessica 
Mollison at 507.459.6265 or jmollison@ccsomn.org.   
Class size is limited, so REGISTER TODAY! 
******************

Do you ever find it difficult to profess and live God’s 
word? I certainly do. In fact, one of the reasons I 
am often writing these bulletin articles at two in the 
morning is because I analyze every single word I 
write, worried I will hurt or offend someone.

As a Catholic performer, I grew up terrified to talk 
to others because, unfortunately, there is still a lot of 
pain between the performing arts and the Catholic 
Church. Mainly, it stems from both sides feeling 
unsupported and unaccepted by the other. For 
years, I never spoke a word about my faith so that 
performers would feel comfortable enough to sing 
with me. Similarly, you’ll find that I will rarely offer 
up any of my stories as a performer because sharing 
them has caused Catholics to judge and shun me. 
My solution, then, was to never offer any of God’s 
teachings with anyone.

You might not be a performer, but I have a feeling 
you’ve had similar experiences. And, if you’re 
anything like me, it might even cause you to waver 
in your desire to follow God’s law constantly by 
considering or supporting ideas that go against 
that law. Take, for instance, the dignity of every 
human life. We know from God himself that all 
life is precious and cherished by him, and that it 
is our responsibility to protect it, from conception 
to natural death. It might be easier to avoid talking 
about abortion issues. It might be even easier to 
support abortion laws. If we do that, though, we are 
denying our complete hope and trust in Jesus Christ, 
our Savior and Lord. How can we grow as Christ’s 
disciples when we walk away whenever things get 
difficult or when we find options that better serve our 
earthly self-interests? And if we refuse to be the voice 
for unborn children, how will they be heard?

Today, I write to you unafraid to profess my trust in 
God and in the laws of his kingdom, and I encourage 
you to do the same. Compassionately teach God’s 
commandments to all people. Do your part to love 
and care for all life. (see next column)

(From Michelle's column) And the next time we find 
ourselves in a difficult conversation, may we turn to 
God and pray for the strength to follow the example 
of so many saints that have come before us who gladly 
laid down their lives to proclaim his name to the world. 
Song of the Week: “God My Father”-Jackie François



									          
 

 News from Stacey, Grades 1-5, Family Ministry, dre1to5fm@rescathroch.org     

  News from Sheila, Birth-KG, Grs 6-12, RCIA, dresscm@rescathroch.org                           

      Faith Formation

Christmas      Flower     Offering

                           MIDDLE SCHOOL FAMILIES
                           Register for Winter Chill by 
                           February 8th. Cost is  $25. 
                           Scan the QR code to register

                            High School & Adult Volunteers   
                            needed. Contact Sheila 

  All Middle School Students, High  
  School Student Helpers & Adult 
  Volunteers are required to sign up.

  Adult volunteers must be Virtus Trained. 

   When and Where:   
    Saturday, February 11th, 7 - 11 pm
    St.Pius X Church 1315 12th Avenue NW 

   ~enter through Door 6, West parking lot~

                           Grades 1-5: We have Faith Formation classes on Monday, January 30th at 6:00pm. The 3rd         
                            graders will have the opportunity to receive the sacrament of reconciliation during class time.  

                            First Communion Families: By now, all families have received
                            their child’s yellow folder with all the requirements for the 
                            sacrament. Please take the time to read through all the 
                            information. If you have questions or need clarifications, 
contact me as soon as possible. Inside your folder, you will find God’s Gift-
The Eucharist workbook and My Mass booklet. Children and parents can start 
going through the workbooks and using the stickers in the back to adhere to 
the pages as you complete them. 

     
                                                                                                 Totus Tuus for Summer 2023:                            
                                                                                                            The Totus Tuus Team will be at Resurrection 
                                                                                                            during the week of Monday, June 26-Friday 
                                                                                                            June 30. The children entering grades 1-6  
                                                                                                            meet every day 9:00am-2:30pm. We will have          
                                                                                                            online registration available next month. 


